 [image: image1.jpg]



MINUTES
JUNE 1, 2021 / 6:00 pm
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
· CALL TO ORDER: 6:00PM
· PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
· ROLL CALL: Martell, Oldenburg, Priewert, Tippery
· ACTION TO CHANGE AGENDA: Add Payable to Sam Mullen for purchase of Pool Cleanup supplies.
1. Consent Agenda:   Motion to consent the agenda with the addition of payables to Sam Mullen made by Martell.  Second by Priewert.  Unanimous.
                  All items listed under the consent agenda are considered routine by the City Council and will be enacted by one motion. There will be no
         separate discussion of these items. If discussion is desired, that item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and will be considered separately. 
1.1
Regular Council Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2021
1.2
Bills Payable Through: 



May 31, 2021
1.3
Consolidated Balance Sheet


May 31, 2021
2. Library/City Hall/City Center Report:  Kirsten Plummer presented the minutes from the Library Board meeting held on May 12, 2021.  She reported that the quote for two new computers came back too high and the Board asked Kirsten to look for additional quotes.  Kirsten asked the Board to revise the library’s pandemic response and to lower emphasis on sanitizing surfaces, stop quarantining returned materials, reinstate indoor book return, and approve toys for children.  Kirsten reported that the summer reading would be starting June 15th and they would be collaborating with the Summer Rec Program.  Kirsten informed the Council that Barb Bissen would not be purchasing flowers outside the library due to her recent injury.  Barb also proposed a revision of the board’s bylaws to be voted on during the next meeting to add a stipulation that board members are appointed primarily of City Residents.  Jerry Martell asked Kirsten who the Hokah library serves.  Kirsten said anyone in the County or even citizens outside of the County.  Martell noted that in the past the Board has had representation from Brownsville.  Kirsten read the statute and stated that the Mayor can appoint anyone from the City or the County as long as the library is serving the County.  Barb would like to see a higher representation from the City.  Martell also asked if Hokah Township contributed to the Library and the Clerk noted that the Hokah Township donates $500 to the library every year. 
3. Aerial Photograph: Gary Williams from Scenic Concepts presented the Council with an aerial photo of the City of Hokah and asked the Council if they would be interested in purchasing a copy of the photo.   The Council agreed that it would be nice to have a copy of the picture for the wall at the Fire Station.  Motion to approve the purchase of the aerial photo for a purchase price of $225.00 was made by Martell.  Second by Priewert.  Unanimous. 
4. Water/Wastewater/City Engineer Report:  Matt Vetsch reported that he met with Lee Tippery to review the Water Study and he had a good conversation with Jim Kochie who reviewed the report.  The report presented to and approved by the mayor will start the process for the application of funding for the project.  Davy has the project on the list with the State and our project will be ranked with other cities in the state.  The report was too large to include in the packet but if someone would like to see a copy, they can let the Clerk know.  The total for the entire project is $7.7 million.  Jim pointed out the very important things that need to be addressed.  Matt stated that one of the important issues is that we currently do not have communication between the wells, so we only run the lower well weekly and that well has been the better well however all the chlorine is injected into the upper well.  Jim was very surprised that this communication is not currently working, and he recommended that this be address as soon as possible.  Vetsch also noted that they currently do not know how much water is in the reservoir unless you physically look.  These are the two most important issues that need to be addressed immediately.  Vetsch noted that the quality of the water in the lower well has improved over the years.  Vetsch reported that they are currently working with RCT to inspect the sewer lines in Section 1 by Carol Debold and along the alley near Acentek up to the park.  He noted that one bad spot is manhole 69 near Tom Bernsdorfs lots and Kevin McCallsons going up to 5th Street and Main.  Matt thought it was bad under the State Highway but it is actually really bad 80 feet up from manhole 69.  He stated the importance of doing something very soon as they are not able to get the camera or cleaning nozzle through there.  They were able to break it free.  Matt believed it was 235 feet long.  He recommended waiting to see what happens with the Water Project as there is a water main that they want to upsize so the street would be tore up at that time.  Jerry asked who gets service from there and Vetsch stated that half of Hokah comes through there.  Jerry stated that if there is any problem, there could potentially be serious backup issues.  Vetsch stated that the good thing is the spot it is in, there is no laterals so there should be enough pressure to let it out.  Vetsch said they will be running the camera back through there this fall to see if some of the roots did die.  The Mayor recommended looking at it earlier than the fall so that if there is anything concerning they can get it taken care of before it freezes.  Vetsch also stressed the importance of not flushing the flushable wipes as he is having issues with them.  
5. Police Dept./City Attorney Report:  Chief Schuldt presented the LETG report with the packet.  Bob also sent an interesting article to the Council about the State of Mn looking into safety for pedestrians along highways.  Schuldt reached out to the State contacts for more information, and he has not heard anything back.  He also gave a shout out to the Maintenance crew and George for make the Veterans Park look great for the Memorial Day Event.  Jerry Martell informed Schuldt that there has been a vehicle running up the road by the well and the cemetery.  Martell recommended finishing the installation of the cameras up by the well house.  
6. Emergency Management:  Chief Schuldt reported that he sent out the most recent reports from the CDC noting that bars are getting back to normal operations.  

7. Streets / Maintenance Report: Matt is hoping to start seal coating the first week of July.    
8. Planning Commission / Zoning Report:  
7.1      Permit 2021-06: Matt Vetsch: Cindy Priewert reported that the Board met on May 25th to review the request for vacation of the alley on Lake Street for a second time.  They were looking for input from the adjoining landowners.  Grant Ragsdale was in attendance, and he did make a statement of his support of the request, but the Board has not yet heard back from Don Bissen who is the other property owner.  Priewert asked the Council how long they feel they should table the discussion waiting to get a response from the landowner.  The Council had further discussion that there is no use for the street and there would be an easement for the utilities.  One half of the street has already been vacated.  The Council recommended sending a registered letter to Don Bissen providing him a deadline to express his concerns.  Motion to send Don Bissen a registered letter regarding the vacation of a portion of Lake Street made by Priewert.  Second by Martell.  Unanimous.  
7.2      Permit 2021-07 & 2021-08: Ken Ducke: Priewert reported that the Board reviewed both permit requests for a mobile home including different dimensions and they visited the site.  The Board approved permit 2021-07 because permit 2021-08 was crowding the MNDOT right of way.  Motion to approve permit 2021-07 was made by Martell.  Second by Priewert.  Unanimous. 
7.3 The Board discussed construction being done at 105 ½ Main Street for an addition to a garage.  After review of the original permit application, the permit did not include the addition that is currently under construction.  The Board recommended that a letter be sent to the property owner to cease and desist and apply for the proper permit.  Motion to send a letter to Tom Bernsdorf to cease and desist construction was made by Priewert.  Second by Martell.  Unanimous.  
9. Recreation Board Report: The Clerk reported that the pool opens June 2nd.  
10. New Business: 
10.1 Como Falls Signage: Jim Kistler expressed his frustration with the amount of traffic that is looking for Como falls and instead drives back on Falls Street. He informed the Council that there has been an increase in the number of cars driving up Falls Street and noted the Residents concern for their lawns and driveways and also the safety of the children.   Jim presented some solutions for the problem and recommended signs posted at the edge of the Fire Station Parking Lot and also on Highway 18 directing traffic to both areas for the Park.  He also noted that it would be nice to accommodate the elderly and disabled and allowing parking for them at the Fire Station which provides a short cut.  Jim also noted that as he was having discussions with members of the community, he heard from several that noted it would be nice to have a portable bathroom available near the park.  He said that many people are using GPS to find the park and the map leads them to Falls Street.  The Clerk informed the Council that she did look into requesting a change with Google on the location to direct them back to the pool parking lot.  The Clerk stated that when she looks at the map on Google that it does currently direct you back to Como Drive by the pool.  The Council discussed having a Dead End sign at the entry of Falls Street and also adding a sign below it stating that there is no entrance to Como Falls but after further discussion there is currently a Dead End sign already in place and that does not seem to direct people away.  Also in the past there has been discussion regarding directing more people to the pool parking lot so that people do not park in front of the Fire Truck Bay.  There has been a big improvement to the parking in that area with the added no parking signage.  There was further discussion of adding signs at the Fire Station Parking Lot and on County Rd 18.  The Council also had further discussion about bringing in a portable toilet for the park.  Jerry noted that we can continue to work on this.  The Council agreed that a sign on the Highway 18 and a sign for Como Falls in the Fire Station parking lot would be a good idea.  Matt Vetsch said that he would talk to MNDOT about the signs and look into getting a portable toilet.  
9.2       Fee Schedule:  The Clerk included the current fee schedule adopted by the City.  The Clerk noted that after reviewing the entire fee schedule she would like to do an analysis and update the schedule as it has not been updated since 2009.   
9.3       Fire Truck-Sale of Old Fire Truck: Matt Vetsch reported that the old fire truck is sitting over at the Plant and the new truck is in service.  Vetsch asked the Council if they would like to do a sealed bid or if they would like to put it on the Wisconsin Surplus Sale.  Vetsch asked the Council if there was a certain reserve that they would like to see the City get from the sale.  After further discussion the Council agreed to go ahead and list the truck on Wisconsin Surplus.    Matt asked if $20,000 would be a good amount and Oldenburg said that they could take a look and possibly put a high reserve right away and then they could always lower the amount.  
10. Old Business:


11. Council Member’s Comments/Community Input: Jerry Martell noted that he had reached out to Allison from CEDA and Don had already been in contact with her regarding funding for putting up a structure where his building was destroyed.  She said that currently funds available are geared towards business who are creating jobs.  She didn’t feel that his situation qualified for the current programs available.  
12. Mayor’s Comments:  No Report.
13. Staff Correspondence: The Clerk received correspondence from Terry Erickson who is the La Crescent Community Development director to meet with the Hokah Clerk and Houston Administrator to start a discussion about the Root River Bike Trail Project.  He would like to get the communities involved and get the discussion started. 
14. Correspondence Received: 
15. Announcements: 
16. Next Council Meeting
16.1 July 6, 2021 6:00 PM
17. Items for next Agenda: 
18. Adjournment: Motion to adjourn at 7:18 p.m. made by Martell.  Second by Oldenburg.  Unanimous.
